March 30, 2023

At a meeting of the Scott County Electoral Board begun and held at 2:30 p.m. in the EB
meeting room located at the Community Services Building, 190 Beech St. Suite 204,
Gate City, VA.. Present were Walter Rose Chairman, and Joe Quillen Secretary. Also
present for the meeting was Deputy Registrar Tammy Presley and Director of Elections
Mike Edwards. Absent was C.M. Bond who had notified the Board that he would be
unable to attend today’s meeting due to sickness.

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. and upon a motion by Walter Rose, duly
seconded by Joe Quillen the minutes for February 2, 2023 were approved with all
members voting in favor.

There was no one present to speak during Public Comment.

The first item on the agenda was a discussion of current candidates that have filed with
the Registrar through March 29. Deputy Registrar Tammy Presley discussed with the
Board the list of Election Officials for 2023. She stated that she had received several
responses and they continue to come in.

Next, a discussion was held regarding new campaign finance requirements for
candidates. Director of Elections Mike Edwards gave the Board a presentation of these
new requirements. The presentation was for informational purposes only. No action
was needed.

Due to C.M. Bond being absent, the update from the VEBA conference was tabled until
a later date.

A lengthy discussion was held regarding the Locality Election Security Standards
(LESS). Registrar Edwards stated that he had met with IT Administrator and Scott
County Administrator Freda Starnes on March 23, 2023 regarding the LESS. The
Board went through the LESS document and reviewed each item that needs attention.
Upon a motion by Walter Rose and seconded by Joe Quillen, members voted to
approved the Remediation Plan that had been completed so far.

The Board scheduled its next meeting for Thursday, May 23, 2023 at 2:30 p.m. and on
a motion by Walter Rose duly seconded by Joe Quillen, all voting in favor, the meeting
adjourned.
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Walter Rose, Chairman Joe Quiller, Secretary




